
  
October 14, 2008   

To: Chair and Members of the Government Management Committee  

Re:  Idling Bylaw 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------   

You may recall that I appeared before your committee several months ago to advise you 
of the need to amend our present idling bylaw.  The bylaw specifically excludes TTC and 
most city vehicles.     

The average TTC vehicle spews 32 tonnes of pollutants into the air each year.  The 
hybrid buses spew only 3.2 tonnes less (28.8 tonnes). You may be surprised to know that 
an idling TTC hybrid vehicle when idling puts as much pollutant into the air as a 
regular TTC diesel vehicle.   

Last year the TTC reduced fuel consumption by using hybrid buses by 10% saving 
approximately 2 million dollars in fuel.  If they had simply stopped their buses from 
unnecessary idling they would have saved more.   

Hybrid electric buses cost the TTC 200 thousand dollars more than a clean diesel bus 
I am not suggesting we stop buying clean diesel buses but I am suggesting that TTC 
vehicles be included in the idling bylaw which is a "no cost" method to reduce idling 
compared to the huge capital costs we are paying for hybrid electric buses.   

I have attached a proposed amended bylaw to begin the discussion. The Executive 
Committee has already recommended that staff report on how they can re-write the idling 
bylaw so that TTC and non-emergency city vehicles can be included.   

Recommendation:   

1. That this matter be referred to staff and they be requested to table a  
revised idling bylaw that includes TTC and non-emergency city  
vehicles for the next meeting of the committee.   

2. That this matter be scheduled as a public hearing so that we can  
pursue this matter forthwith. 



 



 


